Newent Judo Club Et

Newent Judo Club Newsletter



Grading

New Committee – Please show your parents

A meeting was held on 18/5/01 to set up a new committee for the judo club, this is required if we are to make a bid for a 'sport for all' grant. A number of parents attended and the following was agreed: Bryan – Chairman; Ray Watts – Secretary; Lorraine O'Connell – Treasurer; Sheena Barron and Sally Ann Phillips – Competition Secretaries; Kevin Edwards, Graham Chorlton and Gary O'Connell will supply expertise as and when required. If any other parents are interested in helping out the committee can they please let one of the above know.



Scott Barron Laura Barron

2nd mon



Douglas Watts Sarah Phillips Tim Phillips 3rd mon



Tim Phillips
Joshua Edwards
Matt Davis

3rd mon 3rd mon





Steaming their way up the grades are brother and sister Ian (4th mon) and Harriet (6th mon) Campell.



Competitions

Elaine has entered a number of competitions lately......

29/4/01 Burnley Open u63kg Bronze medal

18/5/01 West of England closed u63kg
Gold medal.

If you want to win medals you need to start entering competitions, see Sheena or Sally Ann for details. Competitions coming up; Devises Open, June10th Kent Junior international, June 23rd Northern Home Counties, July 7th



rivations a two for a grains a this was present as the parameter who was a second to develop manuals.





Follow the ARROWS to learn how to walk onto a judo mat if you are about to fight in a competition. This is something you need to know if you are getting into competitions!

UMSIPP
KAHPCY
OTIPHU
KTDOUK
GEONIO
HAJIME

Just circle them like this-



Puzzle

Find the word in the wordsearch. Its not that easy you see the list of words to find is in English but the wordsearch is in Japanese so you better know your words!!

- 1. Stop.
- 2. Begin.
- 3. 10 Point score.
- 4. 5 Point score.
- 5. 3 Point score.
- hard one.....
- 6. Penalty (slight).

Bonus Ball Lottery News

During much of March and April we did not have a winner on the Bonus Ball. The rollover winnings amounted to £77 when our coach Bryan finally won it. Since then Gary O'Connell has won £13.50 and Keri Evans has won £26.50. The competition has been running since February now and in that time has raised £156.50 for the mat fund, this along with donations from various people including £102.63 from the sports centre brings our fund total to £401.99 as at 21/5/01.